
 
 

PETERLEE TOWN COUNCIL 
 

THE MINUTES OF THE MAYOR’S COMMITTEE 
 

HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, SHOTTON HALL,  
PETERLEE 

 
ON MONDAY 19th JULY 2010 

 
 

PRESENT:  COUN. C AUSTIN  (CHAIR) 
 
Mesdames:  L Wood,  J I Measor & 

S McDonnell 
 

Messrs:   W M Jeffrey, G Cowie, R Curtis, 
C Robbins, J Hardy & C Watkins 

 
 
 MEMBERS WERE REMINDED OF THE NEED TO 
 DISCLOSE ANY INTEREST PREJUDICAL OR PERSONAL 
 IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE CODE OF CONDUCT. 
 
 
9. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

Apologies for absence were submitted from:-  Councillors:-  D 
Milsom (Holiday), M Milsom (Holiday), H Bennett MBE 
(Holiday), J Black (Holiday), R Kyle (dropped a beer keg onto 
foot) and R Jones (over exerted himself gardening). 

 
RECOMMENDED that the apologies submitted, be accepted. 
 

10. THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING, a copy of which had 
been circulated to each Member, were accepted. 
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11. MONIES RECEIVED SINCE LAST MEETING - 
 
 a) Teddy Bears Picnic – Raffle - £103.50 
 b)  SSL Laboratory - £42.00 
 c)   Councillor Mrs A Laing - £10.00 
 d)  Anne Mallory - £40.00 

e)      Mayor ‘At Home’ – Raffle - £410.00 
f)      Civic Service – Collection - £72.00 
g)       Myrtle MacPhearson - £10.00 

 
 RECOMMENDED that the information given, be noted. 
 
12. MAYOR ‘AT HOME’ – FRIDAY 2ND JULY 2010 
 
 The Mayor advised that this Event had been received an excellent 

attendance of guests and public, who all seemed to have an 
enjoyable afternoon.   

 
 The Mayor and Chairman expressed their thanks to Members who 

had helped sell raffle tickets, the raffle had raised a sum of 
£410.00. 

 
 RECOMMENDED that the information given, be noted. 
 
13. MAYOR’S CIVIC SERVICE – SUNDAY 11TH JULY 2010 
 
 The Mayor advised that the above Event had been a success and all 

guests had an enjoyable evening. 
 
 The Secretary advised that the Collection had raised a sum of 

£144.03, of which 50% would be shared with St. Cuthbert’s 
Church Fund. 

 
 Members commented on the fantastic solo performance by the 

Mayor’s relative, 12 year old Bryony Eldrett. 
 
 RECOMMENDED that the Secretary send a letter of thanks to 

Bryony Eldrett on her fantastic solo performance singing ‘The 
Rose’ and wishing her all the best in the future. 
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14. NOTIFICATION OF CHANGE OF DATE – MAYOR’S 

CHARITY NIGHT – PETERLEE LABOUR CLUB 
 
 The Chairman advised that the provisional date of Friday 10th 

September had been changed to Friday 22nd October 2010, due to 
other Civic events being held on the same date. 

 
 The Secretary had forwarded letters to all the Civics advising them 

of this date, with final details and the price of tickets to be advised. 
 
 RECOMMENDED that the information given, be noted. 
 
 


